
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF MARCH 22, 2022 
 

Item 3, Report No. 13, of the Committee of the Whole (Closed Session), which was 
adopted without amendment, by the Council of the City of Vaughan on March 22, 2022, 
as follows, and the confidential recommendations made public upon Council ratification: 

Regional Councillor Mario Ferri declared an interest with respect to this matter, as the 
landowner has retained his son’s law firm and did not take part in the discussion or vote 
on the matter. 
 
 
 

3. PROPERTY MATTER BLACK CREEK RENEWAL PROPERTY 
REQUIREMENT - 0 PEELAR ROAD SOUTHEAST CORNER OF JANE 
STREET AND PEELAR ROAD 

The Committee of the Whole (Closed Session) recommends: 

1) That the recommendations contained in the report of the Deputy City 
Manager, Legal and Administrative Services & City Solicitor, Deputy 
City Manager, Infrastructure Development, dated March 8, 2022, be 
approved.  

Recommendations 

1. THAT the Deputy City Manager, Legal and Administrative Services and 
City Solicitor be authorized to execute an agreement pursuant to section 
30 of the Expropriations Act in a manner that is consistent with the 
recommendations within this report, subject to minor modifications as 
deemed appropriate by the Deputy City Manager, Infrastructure 
Development. 
 

2. That the recommendations in this Committee of the Whole (Closed 
Session) report be made public upon Council ratification. 

 
Regional Councillor Mario Ferri declared an interest with respect to the 
foregoing matter as the landowner has retained his son’s law firm, and did 
not take part in the discussion or vote on the matter. 

  


